
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th January 2017 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor P Blagg (Chair)
Councillors  M Wild, G Robinson, S MacDonald and R Hauxwell.
District Councillor David Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 
 There were no members of the public present.
5352	Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillors Long, Fielding, Jones and Ayton.
5353 	Declaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillor MacDonald for planning and District Councillor Pressley for RDS.
5354	To approve the minutes of the meeting held 13th December 2016
Councillor Robinson requested a sentence "however all but the last two of the bungalows have since filled it in" be removed from Minute 5344 this was agreed.  Councillor MacDonald proposed the minutes of 13th December be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Robinson.
5355	Matters arising from the previous minutes
Station Car Park - Councillor Robinson suggested we write again for an update asking them to put  in writing that they are not prepared to take the fence down even though the Parish Council and residents feel it is an eyesore.  Councillor Pressley reported that David Pidmore is the new councillor dealing with transport who is looking at Shireoaks and Worksop, councillors asked if they could be invited if there is a meeting, it was agreed to pass this on to Councillor Fielding.
Neighbourhood Plan - The clerk had obtained the quotes which were £10.84 for a stapled copy and £11.39 for a bound copy.    Councillor Wild proposed we get one bound copy for the clerk that could be brought to each meeting, this was unanimously agreed.
Overgrown areas - Councillor MacDonald reported that the dyke is full of branches and there was also discussion about overhanging trees.  The clerk was asked to write to Ian Parker at Highways to arrange a site meeting with Councillors Blagg and Robinson after 6th February to look at the problem areas and also the sites for the new village signs.  
Councillor Robinson offered to meet Ian Davies from Bassetlaw to look at the dyke again.  It was unanimously agreed the clerk should write to Ian Davies and arrange for him to meet with Councillor Robinson.
The Chairman has spoken to Mark from SWHL and he is prepared to remove the dangerous willow tree free of charge.  Councillor Robinson proposed we accept this, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.
Cricket ground - District Councillor Pressley requested a letter be sent saying which clubs would use the field.  The Chairman proposed we write saying Shireoaks Cricket Club, Woodsett Cricket Club, Shireoaks Bowling Club, residents would use the tennis courts and children would also use the facilities, seconded by Councillor Wild.
Village signs - The signs have been ordered and it was agreed to discuss the sites with Highways at the site meeting.  The clerk was asked to check the dimensions of the sign.
Church Clock  - a letter giving permission has been passed on to Time Assured.
Fireworks - The Chairman did not manage to go to the meeting at Rhodesia Parish Council but will go to the next one.
Carnival - There is a meeting on 24th January at the town hall to get safety advice and support.
Severn Trent - Work on the drain has been done and no further complaints have been received. 
Arnold Baker Book - the book has been ordered.
Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) - there is a meeting on Saturday.
Litter Bins - Nothing further has been heard from MacDonalds.
5356	Planning
New Applications
Ref. No: 16/01769/HSE - Single Storey Side Extension ,82A Shireoaks Common Shireoaks Worksop, Nottinghamshire S81 8PE  - Councillors had no objections subject to comments made by residents.
	

	


Decisions - there were no decisions.
Concerns were raised that the walnut tree by the new bungalows has been removed.  After discussion Councillor Robinson proposed the clerk contact planning tomorrow asking if there were any conditions regarding the trees and to ask for a site visit and confirmation that planning will follow up trees put back, this was seconded by Councillor Wild.
The Chairman had received a phone call from Tony Jennings, Architect/Designer for Burns who requested to come to the next council meeting to present a redesigned scheme that they will have discussed with planning officers and would also like to present it to the parish council.  Councillor MacDonald proposed we ask for the documents beforehand and to let them come to the meeting, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all agreed.
5357	New Business
a) Grass Cutting - A quote for next year has been received for £4080 paid by £340  monthly instalments.  The Chairman proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Robinson and all councillors agreed.
b) E-mail address - the clerk asked if this could be changed due to the recent problems.  Councillors asked the clerk to look into this and it will be discussed further at the next meeting.
c) Rural Crime Action Plan - This had previously been circulated to all councillors, there were no comments.
d) Smoking in Childrens Play Parks - A short  survey has been received and was completed.
e) RDS Noise Complaints - There have been further complaints.  Councillor Pressley reported that a meeting is being arranged to come up with a plan to limit the noise as much as they can.  This has been raised with Councillor Fielding, there were concerns that there has been a change of use. 

5358	Reports from County and District Councillors
District Councillor Pressley reported that Chesterfield had failed to do the consultation correctly on Sheffield City region and it may have to be done again.
5359 	Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 30.11.16
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£9,237.89

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.05

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£18,575.79

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Fasthosts
	1626
	16.78

	
	
	
	
	Notts ALC
	1627
	57.50

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£74.28

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Fireworks
	
	
	
	£500.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£500.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	SWHL
	
	
	1628
	
	£320.00

	
	D Gower
	
	1629
	
	£399.60

	
	M Welch
	
	
	1630
	
	£267.72

	
	HMRC
	
	
	1631
	
	£68.40

	
	Bassetlaw
	
	1632
	
	£38.78

	
	Village Hall
	
	1633
	
	£72.00

	
	Friends of Woodlands
	
	1634
	
	£4,463.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£5,629.50

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£3,534.11

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£8,447.05

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£890.85

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£12,872.01

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£2,060.12

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	
	£10,811.89



	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Signatories - Councillor Wild will bring the completed form to the next meeting.
Annual Precept - The clerk had circulated accounts to councillors.  The forms requesting details have not yet been received so will be discussed further at the next meeting.
Friends of Woodlands - Councillor MacDonald proposed we reimburse the Friends of Woodlands the total of their money being held and the vat reclaimable in a cheque for full settlement and this was unanimously agreed.
Grants and Transparency Code - An invitation had been received to a meeting tomorrow by the County Association.  The clerk suggested a printer/scanner be requested and was asked to obtain details for the next meeting.
5360	Correspondence
A letter has been received requesting councillors look at the seating.  This had been included in the application for the signs and the clerk was asked to look into this further and for a benches review to be on the next agenda.
5361	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
Two fridges were reported to have been dumped by Shireoaks Common and by Steetly Lane tyres and oil cans have been dumped in the hedge, the clerk was asked to report these.
Councillor Robinson has planted daffodil bulbs on Spring Lane near the stone wall at the top.
Councillor Wild advised that there is a meeting of Frack Free South Yorkshire on 26th January.
A resident has asked for out of date notices to be removed from the noticeboard.
A problem was reported with the bollard near the zebra crossing by the school which will be reported.
5362	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 14th Febuary 2017

The meeting closed at 9.30p.m.



